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DENVER – In keeping with the foundation of FEMA’s mission to help people, the
federal vaccination site in Pueblo is continuing to expand vaccine availability to
socially vulnerable population in the Pueblo area. In a collaborative effort between
FEMA and the Pueblo Department of Public Health and Environment (PDPHE),
vaccination teams will now be reaching those who are home-based and unable to
access vaccination locations. This effort is in addition to the main vaccination site
at the Colorado State Fairgrounds, and temporary pop-up locations that have
been conducted throughout the area. Home-based vaccinations, which began on
May 5, are intended to increase vaccination opportunities and help ensure
equitable vaccine access to residents of Pueblo and surrounding communities.

This collaboration is expanding a program that began with PDPHE. The program
is now supporting three medical teams, with each team able to vaccinate eight to
10 home-based persons each day. Members of the teams are volunteers with the
American Pharmacists Association and Sewa International. This collaborative
effort is expected to last for six weeks.

"This pilot site is all about equitable access,” said Nancy Dragani, acting Regional
Administrator. “Individuals should still be able to access the vaccine, despite being
unable to leave their residence to get to a vaccination site. It is our privilege to
partner with the Pueblo Department of Public Health and Environment to make the
vaccine available to all who want it, even if it means taking it to individuals in their
homes.”

Teams are currently working with a known list of home-based individuals. Those
needing similar access should call 2-1-1 or 719-583-4444. For those able to leave
their homes, the site at the Colorado State Fairgrounds is open from 8 a.m. to 6
p.m., seven days a week. Appointments are available for the main site at
www.centura.org/vaccine.  Additionally, popup clinics are available throughout the
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area and appointments can be scheduled at www.primarybio.com/r/centurapopup.
Walkups without a scheduled appointment are accepted at these sites.

The main site at the Colorado State Fairgrounds is the only federal pilot site in the
State of Colorado and FEMA Region 8.  The partnership with the State of
Colorado and Centura Health includes an Army medical team and other support
units from the Department of Defense.

Page 2 of 2

Page printed at fema.gov/press-release/20250602/fema-supporting-and-expanding-equitable-
access-home-based-persons-pueblo

08/02/2025

https://u7061146.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=TeZUXWpUv-2B6TCY38pVLo9pM1DrCpogYO-2BGORbwtXv8AE-2BD7yjAQO-2BrexFHCJVz2N69IUnDNRws-2FJlXmHABhhtg-3D-3DVml3_Ywe2bbPkrePW6a0qWYfgQU8T8dr-2FCphlrYv1kPxeBqCHLIJPvhMs23E76lL7BoE0qocDyNOGUJrlSVLi0sZau9ge4R1Zbk6aA1igjuwVXcPJoPs1cCzFN1ChKqC89uvKSh8Nrm3zrrLqKGK-2Fk99xNEraoIv0dKBFDM0O-2Fi3iMof-2F33Z0wJEjMQ23VjO7FL760PkOrAFa-2B2CDyWVPhSB5I0ycS868il6nk6lpI7jzPnkwMr-2B0GACb0-2B2I412A5RPs0TwQg27eQYS5MUKCT69FCz4-2FUsTN8k-2FlEu5lat3dpMV9PsUg5KV-2Be11XfN-2BqGqnyNewIn8zKhTwZSPECqz7llmCVpxkGaOHehF-2BmmlBTv40-3D
https://www.fema.gov/press-release/20250602/fema-supporting-and-expanding-equitable-access-home-based-persons-pueblo
https://www.fema.gov/press-release/20250602/fema-supporting-and-expanding-equitable-access-home-based-persons-pueblo

